
 

  

 

 

Dear parents and carers, 

It has been a very big week for our small school, and we have shared a 

number of really wonderful things with each other. We have been very 

excited to unveil our Advent Window : “We are proud to be NUMBER 3!” 

We hope that everyone will enjoy sharing our very special window which 

includes contributions from every child. It is a celebration of all the 

traditions that we value so much within our school community, and we 

hope that you will all find time to share it over the coming weeks.  

The back of the window shares our hopes for the future, and we have all 

created rainbows- the 2020 symbol of hope. We want to thank everyone 

for their support as we opened the window in pouring rain- what a 

wonderful school community we have!  

We have also sent home the Brigstock 400 publication this week- another 

celebration of our lovely school. We do hope that you all enjoy sharing this 

together. If you want to buy an extra copy they are £6- please send in cash 

or cheques to the school office. 

 

Coming up… 

Performances in school on 9th 

December- shared on 

DBPrimary by 11th 

16th- Christmas jumpers and 

parties 

17th- Christmas lunch 

 

Attendance this week 

Willow- 100% 

Maple- 99.3%  

Cherry blossom- 96.6% 

Oak- 98.6%  

Overall- 98.4%  

 

Photos from this week: 

  



 

  

 

Reception – Elliot Sharnock 

For using his sounds to write super sentences! He is trying his best to ‘hold a sentence’ before writing it. 

Well done! 

 

 

Year 1 –  Sarah Mulidranova 

 For being a resilient tortoise in phonics and writing! Sarah has been working super hard to use her sounds 

when writing words. Fantastic work, Sarah! 

Year 2 – Lucy-Rose Hampson 

For being a ready bee with her amazing acting enthusiasm in our Christmas play! Excellent work Lucy-Rose! 

 

Year 3 – Juno Trend 

For some great ideas and input in literacy this week when thinking about how to write an effective setting 

description. Well done! 

 
Year 4 – Bella Malcolm 

For some fabulous Maths input this week! Bella has amazed me with her understanding of fractions! Well 

done! 

 
Year 5 – Molly Sinclair  

Well done for showing determination in your fraction work this week. It has been great to see you 

volunteer answers and have the confidence to work independently.    

 
Year 6 – Sophie Owen 

Well done for your written work and maths this week. You clearly transfer your learning and knowledge 
across lessons and always strive for excellence. 

 

 

Pupil of the week  

We want to say well done to all of our children for working so hard this week. 

Congratulations to the following children who have been chosen as our ‘Pupils of the Week’: 

Message from the house captains 

We felt very proud this week when we looked through the Brigstock 400 publication. 

We do so many lovely things at our school and it feels amazing to see them all in print! 

We feel so pleased that we are  pupil leaders in 2020- it is certainly a year that no-one 

will forget! 

We hope that everyone has enjoyed our Advent Window assembly , even though it 

was raining! 

Thank you for sharing this special event with us. 

Jack, Olivia, Leland, Oliver and Sophie 

Deene lyveden Rockingham Fermyn 

85 66 71 109 

Well done this week to Fermyn House for 

achieving most house points! 



 

  

 

 

 

PFA news… 

This week is a week when our school community has come together and we have all tried to do our 

absolute best to ‘make things happen’! It should have been Art Attack, so we prepared Art Attack 

Boxes, and we sold all 50! We hope that everyone has enjoyed the Christmas crafts that the PFA and 

teachers put together. The PFA have also funded the Brigstock 400 publication, enabling us to give a 

free copy to every family in our school. Mrs Briggs has even done a Christmas raffle and lucky dip 

bags, so we are feeling very lucky to work with people who care so much about our children. 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Christmas news 

There have been lots of exciting Christmas activities going on in classes- including card-making, Advent 

calendars, story-writing… and a few cheeky little elves appearing in classrooms! Our children have also been 

working on their performances for next week, and each class is busy preparing for their recorded performance 

next week. All of these will be shared through our learning platform by the end of next week, and we hope that 

you will enjoy sharing them together. 

We will do our best to ensure that the Christmas season is full of excitement! 

Cards can be sent to school, with a last ‘posting’ date of 11th December. 

 

 

Thank you 

We want to thank everyone for their support this week. The start of this Advent season has certainly been memorable, 

and we hope that you have all enjoyed the giant window, the Brigstock 400 publication and the Art Attack boxes. We are 

certainly proving our creativity and resilience during this time! 

We also shared the news yesterday that Mrs Barn is leaving us at the end of this term and we want to thank 

her so much for her huge contribution to the life of our school over the past 12 years. She has had such a 

positive influence on the lives of so many children, and we have all enjoyed working with her. THANK YOU 

Mrs Barn! 

Kind regards, 

Mrs Ettridge and Ms Manssen and the staff team of Brigstock School. 

 

 
 

 



 

 

We have had another lovely week in school, full of activities linked to our planet. We have thought 

carefully about why our planet is treasure and why we need to look after it. We looked at animals 

who are vulnerable, endangered and extinct. The children talked about why they thought these 

animals were important and what would happen if they disappeared. They used descriptive words to 

write about the animals and we have made our own book all about those animals. 

 

On Mucky Monday, we had a busy day outside. We took a walk around the village to look at our 

environment and which parts of it we loved and we need to look after. We then paid a visit to the 

local pocket park and the children enjoyed some time on the play equipment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have also thought a lot about Advent this week. The children made their own Advent calendar 

with pictures they had created, we made a wreath for our classroom door and we enjoyed watching 

the school Advent window being unveiled with parents.  

 

 

  

Willow class 



 

 

 

It’s all about Christmas! Thank you for the costumes sent in. The children have been working super 

hard and we will be recording our Christmas play ready for you to view on dbprimary on Thursday 

10th December. 

This week, Maple Class shared the Christmas story ‘The Nutcracker’. The children worked on their 

tables to think about what Clara and Fritz could hear, smell, see and taste. The Year Two children 

have begun their guided write of a letter with instructions. 

In maths, Year Two have been using the word ‘inverse’ in maths; the inverse of subtraction is 

addition. The looked at number bonds of 11 and using each pair of numbers that make 11, the 

children wrote the four number sentences they could make e.g. 1 + 10 = 11, 10 + 1 = 11, 11 – 10 = 1 

and 11 – 1 = 10. 

Year One have been using the Numicon to make amounts of money. Some children wrote addition 

and subtraction sentences using money too! 

The children have been putting their Christmas cards together including the levers. They look 

fabulous! No pictures attached so you all get a lovely surprise when you see them! 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Maple class 



 

This week Cherry Blossom class have started practicing for our Christmas performance (at a safe 

distance of course!). I have uploaded the songs we have been practicing onto Db primary on the 

Cherry Blossom page so that the children are able to practice at home.  

In literacy, we have been focusing on how to write an effective setting description. We have been 

exploring our model text and drawing inspiration from science fiction stories. The children then 

applied their new skills to write their very own setting descriptions using all five senses, similes, 

metaphors and 3 adjective sentences! Well done!  

In Maths, year 3 and 4 have been ordering and sequencing fractions using different representations. 

We have been drawing them using bar models and have moved onto placing fractions on number 

lines. We have been focusing on applying our multiplication and division knowledge to help us solve 

problems- Great job!  

For topic, we began to explore volcanoes and put our map skills to the test! The children had to use 

an atlas to locate a map of the world. We then worked together to draw plate boundaries and active 

volcanoes onto a map of our own. The children also worked extremely hard to complete the 

challenge of creating their own map keys! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cherry blossom class 



 

 

 

 

 

In literacy this week the children have begun their warm write, 

which initially focused on the support Rose gave to the children in 

the concentration camp. The children created their own success 

criteria identifying the many elements they needed to include.   

We looked at inverted comma and continued to develop our 

ability to include correct punctuation and layout when inserting 

dialogue in to text. In comprehension, we looked at a piece of text 

about Isaac Newton and light.   

In maths we have focused on addition and subtraction of 

fractions. This has required us to utilise our ability to simplify fractions, find equivalents, and convert 

mixed fractions to improper fractions and visa versa.   

We have looked at our roles in presenting the Christmas Story and this will be recorded next week 

and uploaded to DB Primary for all to enjoy. The children have all been given the song words so you 

will be hearing them sing along to the links on DB Primary over the next few days.  

In history, we looked at the laws that were put in place during and before WWII, which discriminated 

against the Jews. The children were asked to identify the ones they thought were most shocking and 

write an explanation text including these.  

Please remember the children are completing their Bikeability 

sessions in the last week of term. They will need a bike at 

school Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.  Please 

ensure you have completed the Bike Checklist before Monday 

14th for our first day of this programme.   

 

 

Oak class 


